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My very own “Orient Express”   by Majella
I travelled from Adelaide to Darwin on “The Ghan” in the company of, amongst others, Lou Pope (fellow Zontian now living in Canberra).

Not really having experienced Australian train travel since catching a train to primary school, I was excited and impressed.

The journey took about two and a half days with whistle stops in Alice Springs and Katherine, which allowed sufficient time for shopping (Todd Mall) and cruising (Katherine Gorge).  When we arrived in Darwin about an hour early, I felt as though I had been cheated out of that extra holiday time, I was so enjoying sitting back, watching the country go by, looking for cattle & horses, and of course, wild life.

My book, which I thought that I might finish, was largely unopened, the sought after hours of sleep were lost in the distance, as I enjoyed “the journey”.  Three course meals, tea and coffee, and an excellent wine list with near silver service made the experience so enjoyable.

The single cabin, off a very winding corridor, and far to small to share with anyone, was close but comfortable and allowed me privacy when not joining my friends in their larger cabin or the lounge. 

To finish the experience we had two days in Kakadu.  Having heard comparisons between Kakadu and my native “Cromarty Wetlands” I was very keen to see for myself.  Of course, two days were not enough, but the highlight was the boat trip on “Yellow Waters” with its variety of birdlife and crocs just lazing there and seemingly ignoring us, but definitely no fingers in the water or leaning over the edge of the boat! The highlight was when I just happen to turn around and saw a large croc, head and shoulders out of the water, about 30 metres away. I didn’t see if it caught its prey, but one just never knows when they are going to rise out of the water without warning.

The break was far too short, and like a “cruise” on rails. The last time I had anything to do with camels, Winton to Boulia on the back of one, was no less enjoyable but lacked some of the comforts of this form of air conditioned travel.   

The next holiday – don’t know when or where, but “The Indian Pacific” from Sydney to Perth is sounding attractive!
************************


Many thanks to the ladies who sent information for the newsletter. It can only get better with contributions from the members.
PRESIDENTS REPORT
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Welcome everyone to our meeting this evening.  Tonight President Elect Rita is taking the chair as I am having a short break on the Gold Coast with Trevor and Louise.  But, I’m thinking of you all! 





One of the things we need to focus on this month is the assembly of the birthing kits.  This will be on Saturday 25th October at Jo’s shop from 9am.  Please try and make time to come along and participate – even if only for a short time.  And bring a friend if you like!  There is a lot of work to do as you know but it is such a worthwhile project and one that Zonta supports so it is great to be a part of it.





I would also like to see members support their committee chairs and make it along to either a meeting/chat etc or even an email conversation.  The committee chair is your link to the board and they will pass on the all important ‘news’ that is discussed at board level.  This is your opportunity as a member to stay in touch and ask questions.  If you haven’t heard from your committee chair in some time, let me know and I will certainly follow it up!





We are planning to have our wine & cheese evening again in the New Year and I would love to see some ideas forthcoming for this as well.





Enjoy the night and I shall see you all at the birthday meeting in November at The Pantry Door.














Margaret.
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Meeting Time:-  


6pm for 6.30start                                                                              





The Club meets on the second Tuesday of each month (except January) 


Kalamia Hotel Ayr








Postal Address


                                                              


PO Box 2204


AYR  Q  4807
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ATTENDANCE





Giovanna Gabiola is our new attendance officer.  Please advise Giovanna by 10am on Monday if you cannot attend the meeting or are unable to stay for the meal.


Giovanna can be contacted on:





4783 3660 (home phone)


4783 2377 (fax) 4783 2777 (work)


0418 186858 (mobile) or via email


jgabiola@bigpond.net.au





Fees: 	Meeting & dinner $20


	Meeting only $5


	Fee if apology received $5


	Fee if no apology made $20





ZONTA BURDEKIN MEETS EVERY SECOND TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH AT THE KALAMIA HOTEL – 6PM FOR A 6.30PM START.





�	     RAFFLE


Tonight:  Ruth Diehm





Next month (Nov): Mary Anne Fraser 














Birthday Celebrations for September!!!!


Have a Happy Birthday


Pierina Dalle Cort


Hope you all enjoy your special day.
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BIRTHING KITS


The assembly of the Birthing Kits has been arranged for 25 October at Jo’s commencing at 9am.  Remember many hands make light work.





Join us on 8 November, as Zontians around the world celebrate the 89th anniversary of Zonta International. Since 1919, Zonta has made a difference in the lives of millions of women and girls





Zonta Birthday Celebration


This year we are hosting the party and inviting the near by clubs – Metro, Townsville, Bowen and Charters Towers. We will be going to The Pantry Door for dinner. As this is a BYO venue please bring along a wine of your liking. Maybe contact a fellow Zontian who you would like to share with. The cost will be $25.00 per head.


If there are special dietary requirements please by sure to contact Raelene. It has also been suggested that it be a bring and buy. Any money raised can be donated. Any suggestions for entertainment can be directed to SOW committee.





.CHRISMAS CELEBRATION


The board has decided that due to many of the members other social commitments – family, friends, work, community xmas gatherings – that we will have the club xmas party on the second Tuesday in December, which is the 9th.  We are encouraging members and guests to join in the fun by dressing in something silver, gold, red or green, white is also acceptable. We will have an exchange of gifts, around the $10.00 mark. If you are female bring a female gift and if you are male a male gift. All gifts will be put into Santa’s sack for delivery later in the evening.


 





THANKS ZONTIANS


 Thank you to all the ladies and there partners 


  for showing support for our new business at


  The Pantry Door.


   


  Thanks Raelene








President:  


Margaret Williams


Vice President:


Rita Cranitch


Minutes Secretary:


Judy Scanlon


Correspondence Secretary:


Karen Clarke


Treasurer:


Sandra Roncato


OMC


Rita Cranitch


SOW


Janice Micola


SERVICE


Kathleen Carew


PR&C


Beth Honeycombe

















Karen and Neville, and previously Peta and Peter, have been hosting Kelly Gifford the South African Rotary exchange student. (Speaking for the Birds too) They have really enjoyed having Kelly in their homes and enjoy the experience of learning about the home life of someone from another country and showing her parts of Queensland. Kelly went out west with the Birds, and is going over to Cape Upstart with the Eathornes when she comes back from her trip to Brisbane and the Gold Coast for the September school holidays.











Neville’s youngest son Brett is getting married to Lee-anne Darby, a local high school physical education teacher on 4th October at Airlie Beach before spending their honeymoon at Stradbroke Island.








Robyn and Graeme are in Canada as you probably know and having a lovely time. They are passing signs all the time saying to be careful of the wildlife, mountain goats, antelope and bears.  They would just love to see one.   They are going to Elkford BC tomorrow and then heard on the news that there have been many sightings of bears there in the last 2 weeks.  They have even found a white "black bear"which is extremely rare of course.  They send cheers to the Zonta girls.








Janice and her family have returned from Brisbane where they attended a family wedding. They all took in the city sights and also had a day at Dreamworld. Bill was the designated taxi driver. A 12 seater Toyota Commuter van was hired to transport the growing family. 





My best read this month has been “The Guernsey Literary and Potato Peel Pie Society” from Bumble Bee Bookshop. You must be careful where you read it, because you have to laugh out loud, and you may need tissues handy too.


Cheers


Joan








Inaugural District 22 Conference 2009 �Our inaugural District Conference as District 22 will be held in Townsville at Rydges Southbank from 25-27 September 2009. This will be the first opportunity when delegates and members from all Clubs in our District will gather to determine the future direction for our District and also our first District Conference outside of SE Queensland. Don't miss this opportunity. Our District Conference Chairman Ans Van Erp from the Zonta Club of Toowoomba is already planning a great weekend for us all to enjoy. She would also welcome your ideas and input. Ans can be contacted on 0408 181 992 or by � HYPERLINK "http://zontadistrict22.org/cgi-bin/uberscript/mailtovanerpa@gmail.com" �email�
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The Breast Care Breakfast is being held at Clove Restaurant on 26 October at 9am. Zonta’s very own Peta Bird will be the guest speaker. Tickets are available at Jo’s. Please try and support this very worth while event.








Dues Update 


The 2008 Convention approved an increase of US$15 in dues beginning 1 June 2009. This brings the total per member international dues to US$65 for the 2009-2010 fiscal year. The Convention also approved a motion requesting Zontians to pay an additional $15 per member to Zonta International as a voluntary dues payment in 2008-2009 in addition to their regular dues of US$50.











